
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   M E E T I N G  

Minutes of a MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, MARCH 2, 2023 at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm 
Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young & Savage

Attending:
Cllr Debbie Mickelburgh  (HDC) & Clerk
2023/3161
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllrs Beckett & Moorbey & Cllr Billington(CCC)
2023/3162
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No public present
2023/3163
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2023/3164
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


February 2, 2023


Approved as an accurate record and signed
2023/3165
Matters Arising from Minutes dated February 2 (information 



only)


None
2023/3166
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Mickelburgh presented the following report:

District Councillor Report March 2023

As we move further into 2023 the council has been busy pushing forward with the yearly budget, a new Local Plan and providing essential services to our residence. 

Huntingdonshire Local Plan

The Local Plan update is under way and the first set of public engagement opportunities are now available via:
https://consult.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/kse
The Statement of Community Involvement (SCI) and Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report (SASR) are available to read and comment on by 15th March 2023. 

The council's current 'Local Plan to 2036' will continue to be used to determine planning applications until the updated Local Plan is completed.  

HDC Budget

The budget was approved on 22nd February at Full Council. It is a balanced budget without using any savings or reserves and ensuring no cuts to services.  There will be a tax increase of £5 for the year which is less than 10 pence a week.   

Climate Strategy

We have adopted a climate strategy and acknowledged the climate crisis and ecological emergency. The strategy includes a plan for council operations to reach net carbon zero by 2040. It also outlines how the council will support and encourage local people to take climate action.
The priorities included in the Climate Strategy were shaped by analysis of local emissions data and expert advice as well as feedback from residents, children, communities, businesses, and partners.

The strategy explains how the district council will act as a positive example by reducing consumption of energy and fossil fuels. The council aims to achieve this in part by:

· Improving the energy efficiency of council buildings

· Taking opportunities to install renewable energy

· Reducing council vehicle emissions.

Appointment of Interim Managing Director
At our council meeting we thanked our departing Managing Director Jo Lancaster for her stewardship and leadership over the last 10 years and welcomed our new interim Managing Director Oliver Morley.  Oliver was previously our Cooperate Director for People. 
 
As always, we work for you year-round. Should you need us, please contact us on: 

Debbie Mickelburgh 
debbie.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk    07537 121365
Brett Mickelburgh
brett.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
07441 392492 
Sarah Conboy           
 sarah.conboy@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
01480 414900
2023/3167
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3167.1

To approve the monthly accounts.




Approved as an accurate record


3167.2

To approve the balance sheet.




Approved as a true record and signed
2023/3168
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques.


The following payments were approved and where necessary cheques 


signed.
Signed between meetings:

102316
Stephen Moorbey

Village Maintenance

£150.00

To be signed at the meeting:

102317
Cambs Acre


Annual Membership

£60.00

102318
Mrs J Stanbridge

Grass Verge Posts

£59.52

102319
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary



£416.22

102320
HMRC



Tax & N.I.


£63.18
102321
Stephen Moorbey

Village Maintenance

£342.00

102322
Tracey Langley

Village Maintenance

£140.00

The quotation from House of Flags for the provision/installation of a Flag Pole & Flag in time for the Coronation was approved.  A site was chosen – grass verge opposite Budgens – and there was some discussion about possible utilities under the grass.  The Clerk was asked to contact the company to ensure checks were made before installation.
2023/3169  
Annual Parish Meeting – Saturday April 22nd 2023


The Clerk confirmed that arrangements were in hand.  A demonstration of 

the defibrillator would be given together with tables for Friends of St Peters, 

The Village Hall Committee & Hunts Leisure Team.  Speakers would be the 

Chairman, TOPPS, Village Hall Committee.  The Clerk would continue to try to 

get representation from the police.  Cllr Savage would display information on 

Broadband and it was hoped that Cllr Beckett (not present at the meeting) 

would again seek opinions on what was wanted for the parish. Refreshments 

would be provided.
2023/3170
Flooding (update if available)


With February having a very low rainfall there were no issues with flooding.  

It was agreed that the brook would be cleaned out again in the Autumn. 
2023/3171
Broadband



No further information had been received from Gigaclear regarding their 


imminent start in the parish.  The Clerk was asked to contact them for an 


update.  Nothing had been received from either OpenReach or County 


Broadband.
2023/3172
Leisure & Amenities



Cllr Gatward informed members that he had been contacted by the Friends 

of St Peter Group asking for permission to place a bench in the churchyard 

and asked whether any grants would be available.  All agreed this was a good 

idea and a Section 137 Grant could be applied for. Cllr Gatward confirmed he 

had provided details of the benches used.



He also mentioned that there was potentially another water supply which 

could be used for the allotments.  The Clerk was asked to further this with 

AWA.
The next L&A meeting was scheduled for March 9th.








                                       


2023/3173
Planning


All Cllrs present attended the Planning meeting held immediately before Full 

Council.
2023/3174
Chairman’s Report


Cllr Weitzel confirmed he would be attending the East-West rail group 


meeting.  He also spoke of the recent correspondence from Cambs CC 


regarding 20 mph limits.  He planned to ask Cllr Beckett to conduct another 

village survey on this topic.
2023/3175
Councillor Reports
Cllr Young:
Mentioned the new interpretation board on the way to Godmanchester.  Cllr 

Gatward confirmed it depicted the archaeology found during construction of 

the new A14.



He also informed the meeting that the Village Hall had requested a 30 year 

extension to the existing lease. Clerk to contact Ely Diocese and its agent re 

this.

Cllr Savage:
Spoke about the overgrown hedge on the High Street, Offord Darcy, 


opposite Pippin Close.  The Clerk to raise this with Highways.  Cllr Savage also 

gave her apologies for the L&A meeting the following week.
Cllr Dawson:
Informed the meeting that the numbers at Offord Primary were very low.



The Clerk was asked to contact the Chair of Governors for an update if 


possible.
2023/3176
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2023/3177
The meeting closed at 8.43 pm and next meeting date confirmed as 


Thursday April 13, 2023 at 7.30pm, in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny.


This would be one week later than usual and combined meeting with L&A 

as the hall would be closed the previous week for decoration.
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